

THE ASSEMBLY STATE OF NEW YORK ALBANY

RECEIVED
JUN 0 7 2024

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER Libraries and Education Technology

COMMITTEES
Government Operations
Labor
Oversight
Real Property
Transportation

June 4, 2024

Supervisor Ed Lachterman 363 Underhill Ave. Yorktown Hgts., NY 10598

RE: 76 Route 6 Recycling Proposal

Dear Supervisor Lachterman,

Over the past few weeks many residents of the Yorktown community have contacted my office regarding the proposed recycling center at 76 Route 6 on the north side of Town. I am fully aware of the process by which town government assesses these proposals but I felt obligated to share some of the concerns that have been raised.

Impacted residents are concerned about the potential increase in traffic especially by oversized trucks that may be transporting material to and from the facility. Parents have raised safety concerns for their children waiting for their school bus as well as increased noise pollution from the industrial use of this proposed site.

I am confident the Town's departments and boards will properly examine this proposal and keep Yorktown's future in mind.

As always, if I or my office can be of any assistance please do not hesitate in reaching out.

Sincerely,

Matt Slater

New York State Assembly

94th District

cc: John Tegeder, Director of Planning Gordon Fine, Chairman of Zoning Board of Appeals